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Mr President,

This is a joint statement on behalf of the Equality and Human Rights Commission, the Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission and the Scottish Human Rights Commission.

We welcome the report from the Special Rapporteur on the situation of Human Rights Defenders, and the efforts of the Norwegian delegation to secure a resolution on their protection.  

The UK has not generally experienced attacks or politically motivated prosecutions on human rights defenders, the rise in which has been a cause of concern in other parts of the world, which have also seen insufficient investigation of these cases. We note, however, that where there have been such instances in the conflict in Northern Ireland in the past, such as the attacks on two lawyers killed by paramilitary organisations, their families continue to search for truth and justice.
However, developments in other fields may have the consequence of limiting to some extent the ability of civil society to act as human rights defenders in the UK.

The Trade Union Bill currently going through Parliament includes a number of provisions that may interfere with the rights to freedom of assembly and association.

The Human Rights Committee has raised concerns about the UK’s surveillance of protests and protestors. It has been confirmed that the Government Communications Head Quarters has used its surveillance powers to intercept the emails of Amnesty International. 

As part of measures to reduce the economic deficit, changes have been introduced which affect access to civil law justice. These may limit the scope for taking forward important cases that might have held the state to account, and the capacity of some civil society organisation to provide legal help in areas such as welfare, housing and mental health. 

Finally, funding for non-governmental organisations has reduced. In addition, from May 2016, organisations will not be able to use grants from central UK government departments for "activity intended to influence - or attempt to influence - Parliament, government or political parties”.
 These developments may limit the capacity of civil society to engage in public life.

Thank you Mr President.

Ends 

� the UK’s three “A” status national human rights institutions.


� UK Government Guidance - � HYPERLINK "https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-announces-new-clause-to-be-inserted-into-grant-agreements" �https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-announces-new-clause-to-be-inserted-into-grant-agreements�





